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St. Mary’s School Newsletter 
Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition. 

St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children. 

Respect Ourselves  -  Respect Others  -  Respect our Environment 

Term 2  -  Week 1  -  Friday 23 April, 2021 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Friday 23 April  

Liturgy/ANZAC Day 

Service (for students, 

run by Grade 6) 

Sunday 25 April  

Anzac Day 

Friday 30 April  

Assembly 9.00am 

District Cross Country 

Book Club due 

Monday 3 May  

School Closure Day 

(Staff PD) 

Kirra Prendergast  

(for parents/

guardians)   

Safe on Social  

7-8pm 

 

Phone    -   02 6032 9284 

Web       -   http://www.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Email      -   principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Office Hours  -  8.00am—4.00pm 

PBIS Focus of the Week  -  Moving around the school safely 
 

Weekend Mass 

Times 

Saturday 6pm  

Chiltern 

Sunday 9am  

Rutherglen 

Sunday 10.30am 

Wahgunyah 

 

75-89 High Street 

PO Box 146 

RUTHERGLEN  VIC  3685 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

This Sunday is ANZAC DAY  
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ANZAC Biscuits:  
 
Try making some with the kids this  
weekend. 
 
Anzac biscuits have long been associated with 
the Australian and New Zealand Army Corps 
(ANZAC) established in World War I.  
 
It has been claimed that biscuits were sent by 
wives and women's groups to soldiers abroad 
because the ingredients do not spoil easily and 
the biscuits kept well during naval  
transportation.  
 

Rutherglen ANZAC DAY March Reminder: 
 
All students who are marching with the school 
need to be in school uniform and meet Mrs Kelly 
at 8.45am at Jasper’s Corner. 
 

Good Luck to Faith 
 
 

School Assembly Term Two 
 
The School Assembly will return this term on every 2nd Friday morning at 
9 am beginning next week.  
 
Parents are invited to attend and adhere to the current school Covid  
regulations. Parents must be seated during the assembly on the seating 
that will be set up with appropriate covid distancing.  
 
Below are the school assembly dates for the rest of the term. 
 

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 30th April 

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 14th May 

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 28th May 

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 11th June 

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 25th June 

 

 
Best of luck to Faith who 
is competing in the  
swimming state finals 
this coming Monday 26th 
April at the Melbourne 
Sports & Aquatic Centre.  
 
That in itself is already a 
great achievement. 
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ANZAC Day School  Ceremony: 
 
Year 6 led the school today in a moving ANZAC day ceremony. 
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We send our best wishes to our students who celebrated their birthdays over the Term break  

or are celebrating this week. 

 

 

Ivy Will Harry Zoe Oliver 

Sacraments 

A big thank you to those who attended our Sacramental  
Information Evening on Tuesday night. If you weren’t at the 

meeting and your child wishes to participate in the program 
can you please let Mrs Kelly know as soon as possible. 

hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au  

 

 

 

mailto:hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au


 5 

Look, who is mooving in… 

We have been successful in receiving a fibreglass 

life size cow for our school. This is udderly  

exciting!!! All jokes aside, this will be a fantastic 

whole school art project that will be completed 

during this term. 

The cow is provided by Dairy Discovery. This is a 

program designed to help educate students about 

the dairy industry and the benefits of daily foods 

as part of a balanced diet. 

For more information about this you may like to 

look at their website www.dairy.edu.au 

Stay tuned for more Cow updates. 

St. Mary’s School Bucket Hats 

Charlee and Oscar are modelling a couple 

of the new Bucket Hats we have in stock 

at the office.   

These hats are selling at $12.00 each and 

are a one size fits all.   

They have a toggle running through the 

crown and can be loosened or tightened 

as needed.  We have tried  them on the 

smallest and largest heads in the school 

(including Mr. A!) 

COVID Restrictions: On School Grounds During Drop Off and Pick up: 
 
Just a reminder that if  parents/visitors are on school grounds for more than 15 minutes  contact details need to be taken 
by the school. Please stick to the 15 minutes.  
 
Particularly at pick up parents should remain in their cars and not congregate  outside the school hall. Hopefully this may 
change as the year progresses.  

Cyber Safety Tips: SNAPCHAT  

'How old should my child be before I allow them to use SNAPCHAT?'  
This questions is answered by 3 experts 

   Pete Brown, an experienced IT educator at a leading WA private school 

   Dr Kristy Goodwin, an academic and author specialising in children’s digital safety 

   Kim Maslin, a digital technologies educator 
Cyber expert age Snapchat recommendations; 

 Pete Brown- 16+ 

 Dr Kristy - 16+ 

 Kim Maslin - 16+ 
Dr Kristy suggests that the minimum age depends on each child’s level of maturity ‘Adolescents' brains are wired to be 
impulsive. Their prefrontal cortex which is the part of the brain responsible to managing their impulses isn't fully devel-
oped until early 20s for females and late 20s for males’ she explains.  Pete suggested ‘16+ due to the security risks, ano-
nymity, Geotagging issues and graphic content. Adult content posted as stories such as relationships etc’.  Kim also agrees 
that 16 is the minimum age for Snapchat. 

 



 6 

 



 7 

 



 8 

Congratulations to this week’s classroom award winners 

Milligan, Harper, Elijah, Jaylen, Lilly, Matilda, Amelia-Rose, Natasha, Norah and Colton 

Pupil Free day Monday 3rd May 
 
Monday 3rd of May is a pupil free day.  
 
All staff will be working with David 
Williams (CES Education Officer: Digital 
Technologies) in Coding and using 
ipads to best support student learning 
in  improving learning outcomes. 
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A reminder:-  Are you eligible to receive the $125.00 Camps, Sports 

and Excursions Fund (CSEF)? 
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Book Club  -  Issue 3  -  Please have your orders in by Friday 30th April, 2021  
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PBIS Focus this week - Moving around the school safely 

Have a great weekend,  

Matt 

Well done to this week’s PBIS winners: 
Elsie, Lachlan and Patty 

 

Undercover/ 

Verandah/
paths/
concrete 

Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our  
Environment 

 Walk on the concrete. 
  
Keep hands and feet to 
yourself. 
  
Go to where you need to 
go- don’t dawdle. 

Be helpful to those around 
you. 
  
Be aware of other classes 
working. 
  
Move quietly so not to 
distract others 
  
Smile to others when 
passing them. 
  
Be courteous of classes 
lining up. 
  
Speak quietly to other 
people.  

Pick up rubbish if you see 
it. 
  
Walk in appropriate  
areas. 
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Important Calendar Dates  -  2021 

Term 2 
Friday 23 April   Liturgy/ANZAC Day Service (for students, run by Grade 6) 

Sunday 25 April   Anzac Day 

Friday 30 April   Assembly 9.00am 

     District Cross Country 

     Book Club Orders due 

Monday 3 May   School Closure Day (Staff PD) 

     Kirra Prendergast (for parents/guardians)  -  Safe on Social 7-8pm 

Thursday 6 May    Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 7 May   School Cross Country   -  Chiltern 

Friday 14 May   Assembly 9.00am 

Monday 14 June   Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

Friday 28 May   Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 11 June   Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 25 June   Assembly 9.00am 

     Last Day Term 2 

Term 3 
Monday 12 July   First Day Term 3 

Friday 17 September  Last Day Term 3 (Casual Clothes Day  -  gold coin donation)  

     2.30pm finish  

Term 4 
Monday 4 October    First Day Term 4 

Thursday 21—Friday 22 October  Borambola Camp (Grades 3/4) 
 

Wednesday 27—Friday 29 October Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

Tuesday 2 November    Melbourne Cup Day Holiday  

Wednesday 15 December   Nativity Play & Awards 

       Last Day Term 4 for Students  

       (Casual Clothes Day  -  gold coin donation) 3.30pm finish 

   

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Junior Classroom teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Hannah Kelly (Junior Classroom teacher) - hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Shannon Terlich (Senior Classroom teacher) - sterlich@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jodie Smith (Senior Classroom teacher) - jsmith@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Bert Cheeseman (Senior Classroom teacher)  -  bcheeseman@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art Teacher)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Monday) 

Gina Nero (Italian teacher)  -  gnero@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Monday) 

Amanda Arnot (Administration Officer) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 


